TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON JUNE 8, 2017
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Charlie Carter,

Keith Baxley, Katie Crosby, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Glenda Tanner –Utility Clerk, Ken Laster-Public Works Director, Robin Lewis-Weekly Observer,  ABSENT: none
Council Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.

Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the May 11, 2017 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously. 
Old Business:  1) Mr. Sutton asked if there is an update on the drainage.  Mr. Lee stated that they were no new news from FEMA or State.
Persons Appearing Before Council:  None  
Vital Aging:  Mr. Robert Welch called and stated that vital aging is doing a banquet and would like the Town to sponsor a table for $225.00.  There will be 8 tickets for a table and do not have to decorate.  He asked if the Town is interested in sponsoring a table and Mr. Carter stated that he feels that the Town needs to participate.  He stated that some of the employees may want to attend.  Council members can also attend.  Mr. Sutton made the motion to sponsor a table and it was seconded by Mrs. Crosby and it carried unanimously.
Steve Gardner-Williamsburg County Sheriff’s Office:  Sheriff Gardner thanked council for letting him come and talk with them.  Sheriff Gardner introduced himself and his background in law enforcement.  He is currently getting new equipment and programs in place.  He is getting new computers for the cars.  They are updating their policy manuals.  He wants the officers to be seen.  Mr. Miller asked about keeping our community safe, the activities are drug oriented.  There is a high activity of drugs.  Mr. Miller asked if he can assure us that deputies will be present.  Sheriff Gardner stated that they have narcotic units and SLED units also.  You will not see them and they work pretty aggressively.  There will not be immediate results because they are building cases. He stated that he will continue to work on this area.  Mr. Carter stated that Williamsburg County has three people and state troopers will have two people.  That is a total of 5 officers in this whole county.  Sheriff Gardner stated that we all try to work together and check on each other.   There are several mutual aid agreements with the municipalities.  It works both ways.  Sheriff Gardner stated that we may have different color uniforms but we all work together to protect our community.  Mayor Richardson thanked Sheriff Gardner for coming.  
Resolution for Horry County Home Consortium:  Mr. Lee stated that we passed an agreement last time and now we need a resolution to join Williamsburg, Horry and Georgetown of the Housing Act of 1997 to pursue the housing needs for the Town of Hemingway.  It moved from Georgetown to Horry County.  They want all municipalities to join together.  This is an extension from last month’s approval.  Mayor Richardson made the motion and it was seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously.  
Administrator’s Report: 
1) Mr. Lee stated that the residents are putting a lot of limbs and debris beside the road from the storm that came through on Saturday.  Town is waiting until it is all out and will then pick it up and dispose of it.  
2) Repave the track on the first or second week of July.  3) Getting bids ready for the playground equipment.  We have two bids and waiting on the third one.  Hopefully have them by the next meeting.
4) Mayor wants to commend the Town employees that worked during the storm last weekend and did a great job considering the quick and suddenness of the storm.  When we get up to three inches of rain in 30 minutes, there is nowhere to go and it will flood. Police Department and Sheriff’s department keep the traffic moving.  Good job for the Town employees.  Mr. Lee stated that he is working on the wiring for the generator.  It will have an automatic switch that when the lights go off, it will come on. Hurricane season is coming up and hope to get it up and running in a month.  

 5) Mr. Sutton wanted to ask Chief Todd about the robbery last night at Young’s.  Is there anything that the Town can do to help with these kinds of situations.  Chief Todd stated that we need to put an extra officer on during the busy times of the week.  An officer was on scene within a few seconds, but the suspect got away.  Mayor Richardson asked if there is a suspect.  Chief Todd stated that they are working on it.  
Executive Session-Administrator’s Evaluation:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to go into executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to come out of executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson stated that Mr. Lee’s evaluation come out to be average.  Mr. Carter seconded it and it carried unanimously.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:56 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
